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Paul Erickson sends word of an invited session - “Teaching the History of Anthropological Theory: Strategies for Success” that
was held during the 1995 annual meeting of the American Anthropological Association in Washington D.C, Of interest to the
readership of the BHA will be the papers given by a variety of scholars:

William R. Fowler (Vanderbilt University) - “A Dialogue with the Ancestors:
A Strategy for Teaching The History of Archaeological Theory”

James Stanslaw (Illinois State University) - “You Mean Levi-Strauss Did
More than Invent Bluejeans™

Karen L. Field (Washburn University)-Topeka, Kansas) - “Good Moming,
I'm Dona Marina; Fostering Student Identification with a History
of Theory Curriculum”

Bruce D. Roberts (University of Southern Mississippi) - “Competing
Paradigms and Hungry Hippos: The Search for the Elusive
Marble of Truth in Anthropological Theory”

Julia D. Harrison (Trent University) - “Trying to Beat ‘One Dead Guy
a w ’n

Paul A. Erickson (Saint Mary’s University, Halifax) - “Teaching the History
of Anthropological Theory: State of the Art”

Mark A. Moberg (University of South Alabama) - “Philosophy of Science in
Anthropology: Overcoming Student Resistance to Disciplinary History”

Mary Helms (University of South Carolina-Greensboro) - “Anthropology as
Natural History: From James Hutton to Levi-Strauss”

Jay K. Johnson (University of Mississippi) - “Fifteen Years of Teaching
Anthropological Theory: An Evolving Strategy”

Franklin O. Loveland (Gettysburg College) - “The Rise or Demise of
Anthropological Theory: Teaching Marvin Harris’s Theory Book
to Undergraduates”

On 3 June 1995, The British Society for the History of Science sponsored the session “Writing Scientific Biographies™ which was

held in the lecture theatre of King’s College. This sessions were the last in a series of three which were held on the subject. At

the end of the session there were opinions put forward that suggested that the theoretical debate, as the value of scientific biogra-

phies, “had advanced no further.” But it was agreed that historians of science ignore to their detriment the large and diverse

audience for such biographies. Four 2 paper sessions divided up the meeting. The opening session on the “Theory of Biography”
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discussed the problems in writing scientific biographies. The second session was put forward under the rubric “The Readership of
Biographies” which discussed the nature of the ““wider audience’ often cited by historians of science as a justification for the
production of scientific biographies.” The third session of the meeting put farward views on “Collective Biography” with
discussion of the “changing role of biography-in the history of colonial and postcolonial science.” The final session of the
meeting concerned “Biographical Case Studies” using a variety of biographical approaches. Readers of the BHA may find an
excellent synopsis of this meeting in the October 1995 (No.48:11-14) issue of the BSHS (British Society for the History of
Science) Newsletter. The appreciation of the BHA is extended to Dr. Frank A.J.L. James of the Royal Institution Centre for the

History of Science and Technology - The Royal Institution of Great Britain for correspondence and permission to paraphrase from
the session’s synposis.
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